
   Military ID Card Renewal/Replacement 
 
ID cards are made at the Naval Reserve Center on N. Fremont by 

appointment only. No walk-ins! New white ID cards are being issued, 

which meet REAL ID requirements for boarding airline flights, so even if 
your card is indefinite or not expired, they will issue a new one if you 
want one. While at the ID card office it is a good idea to review 
personal and spouse information in the DEERS system for accuracy and 
currency. The office is located at 1110 N. Fremont, just north of 
Chestnut Expwy. 
 
To schedule an appointment: 
-go to https://idco.dmdc.osd.mil/idco. The ID card locator and 
appointment page comes up.  
-click Continue on the Locator and Appointments box. 
-enter your personal location info and select 25 miles, unless you live 
further away, fill in no other information then click on search. 
-Two locations will show up. Click on Select NRC Springfield at 1110 N. 
Fremont. 
-click on Schedule an Appointment at the bottom of the page 
-The current month will be displayed showing any available 
appointment dates. If none are available go to the next month until 
available appointments are shown. Select a date/time. 
-Go to the bottom of the page and book an appointment time on the 
day you selected.  
-sign off the website. 
 
When arriving at the Naval Reserve Center, pick up the phone and dial 
417-425-2598. Identify yourself and they will let you in. Take your 
driver license for identity verification.  

https://idco.dmdc.osd.mil/idco

